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Street Department: 
The crews are working on pothole and brick repairs. Also, the crews are working on sign 
replacement throughout the city.         
   
Water and Sewer Department: 
The Water/Sewer crew is working on the valve turning program, the crew has started the 
annual catch basin cleaning program.      
 
Urban Forestry/Grounds Maintenance: 
The crews are working on the City’s dog park and also stump removals. 
 
Drexel Project 
Drexel-Main to Broad-The water main line work is complete. Storm inlets have been installed, 
there are a few to still be installed around CSG, which will be done during the school’s spring 
break. The concrete work will resume in the spring, which will include curbs, medians, and 
bump outs.  The sewer relining work is complete. AEP has completed the pole replacement 
program. The city’s right of way coordinator is working with the utility companies to get their 
lines removed and  old poles removed.         
 
2022 Street Project-  
The project is complete.  
 
2023 Street Project  
Will be going out to bid in mid- March. 



 
Chelsea Sewer Relining Project 
The project is underway. The project will be complete in late February. The main portion of the 
project will be in the alley between Chelsea and Grandon.  
 
2022 Sewer Lining Project 
The phase 2 lining project will start in mid-February, which include both sanitary and storm 
sewer work.     
 
2023 Sewer Lining Project 
Will be going out to bid in mid-June.    
  
2022 Sidewalk Project 
The project is finished, the project area was: 
Stanwood to Gould in the north and central sections and Vernon to Chelsea in the south.  
 
2023 Sidewalk project   
 The 2023 project is currently out to bid. The project will be in the western part of the city from 
Parkview to Cassady.     
 
 
Service Dept. Highlights 
  

• The annual lead and copper testing is complete and the City was in compliance.  

•  Finalized the 2023 working agreement with Franklin Soil and Water. 

• The safety project around Capital campus area is complete.  

• The annual fall tree planting project is complete, 86 trees were planted throughout the city. 

• The holiday lights have been installed on Main Street median trees. 

• Two sets of flashing crosswalk signs were installed on College Ave. last week. 

• Service Dept. staff just completed the annual pollution prevention training.  

• The city’s tree crew completed the annual ISA annual training. 
 

 

 
 
 
 


